
Please send a check for $35 payable to The Primary Day School by 
Friday, September 25. 

Keep this flyer handy for photo day details. 
 

PICTURE DAY!    

 
When 
Stone Photography will be at Primary Day on 
Tuesday, September 29 to take Pre-Kindergarten 
and Kindergarten class pictures and each child’s  
individual portrait. 

First and Second Grade students will have their 
pictures taken on Wednesday, September 30. 
The photographer will begin promptly at 8:30 a.m. 

Weather permitting, the individual photographs will be taken outdoors. 

Cost 
The Memory Mate portrait package will include a 3 1/2 x 5 individual photo with a 5 x 7 class 
photo mounted together in an 8 x 10 mat board ready to frame.  Also included in the portrait 
package are 4 wallet size prints and a 3 1/2 x 5 in its own photo mount.  The cost of this 
package is $35.00.    
 
The Memory Mate package photos can not be sold separately so if you would like anything 
different from this photo package or if you would like to order additional prints, please contact 
Bob at Stone Photography at (301) 654-3185. 
 
What to wear  
The photographer suggests that the children be dressed in subtle clothing, avoiding patterns 
that are too busy.  He recommends fall colors (if the photographs are outdoors) and 
imaginative attire, if you desire. 
 
Procedure  
Please send a check in the amount of $35.00, made payable to The 
Primary Day School, in an envelope labeled “picture money” to the 
front office by Friday, September 25. (no form required)   
All children will be photographed but only those who have 
prepaid will receive a Memory Mate Package. 
 
The portrait packages will be distributed in approximately four weeks.  If you are not satisfied 
with your child’s portrait package, please return the unopened portrait package to Mrs. 
Gagarin who will return your check.   
 
A display of Stone Photography’s school portraits is located near Mrs. Gagarin’s office in the 
front entrance of the school. 
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